
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The meeting was called to order by President Kevin Hamilton. The minutes were read, Joyce 
made a motion to accept them, Tobin 2nd, and minutes were accepted as submitted.  
 
Treasurer’s Report:   $6,938.51. We will need to pay for our share of the Breakfast. 
 
Damage Report: There was a hit gas line in Lebanon. It was a Missed Locate. A good 

chance the gas line was touching the City’s Water Main there for throwing 
off the locater’s search for the line.  Remember, Federal Laws States that 
if a line containing a explosive material and is it and leaking the Fire Dept. 
MUST be called. 

  
Standards Report: Frank asked about calling in Emergency Locates then start digging 

without marks. Is that legal/acceptable? Tobin quoted from the Standards 
Manual. It basically said you can but only with non-invasive methods. 
Such as hand shovels, vacuum vactor.  But when using a vactor you must 
use a pressure hose that has a O-tip with no more than 1,200 PSI or a Fan 
Tip with no more than 1,500 PSI. Please refer to the Standard’s Manual 
for any clarification on this. Please do not take my notes here as Law Set 
in Stone! 

 
State Council Report:    The 811 Bike and Car will be at the Sherwood Cruz-In. June 10th, 2017. 

Oregon GOSH Governor’s Occupation Safety and Health Convention 
March 6-9, 2017, at the Oregon Convention Center in Portland. If anyone 
would like to reserve the 811 trailer for an event you can go to the 
OUCC.oregon website to reserve it. The President’s Gathering will be in 
Medford on May 8th, 2017, with the State meeting on the 9th. Tobin will 
go to represent the ELUCC. Thanks, Big Guy! You’re such a Gem! 
Really! 
 

P & E Report:   Upcoming events, Lebanon Safety Days in May? Sweet Home Safety 
Days, Linn County Fair in July. Maybe Dominic can let us know when 
Sweet Home’s is? Joyce said she had Bubbles and Air Planes for the 
Lebanon Safety Days. It will be held at Cheadle Lake this year. 

 
Old Business:  
   
New Business:  The Contractor’s Dinner will be Friday May 19th, 2017 at Trysting Tree 

Golf Course as it was last year. There was a lot a conversation about the 
Contractor’s Dinner Menu. Some talk about the menu not being formal 
enough? The survey and how many people replied or failed to? Kevin 
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drilled it all pretty good and came up with the survey was sent out for a 
reason, it came back the way it did, therefore we should stick with that. 
Some work, time and effort went into doing it and to ignore it and it’s 
purpose really doesn’t make sense. We all agreed and said we should stick 
with the survey. Burrito Bar it is. We talked about the survey on the 
meeting dates and place. We will still be having our meeting on the first 
Thursday of the month as we always have. We will be switching around 
from where we have the meeting so Please pay attention to the Next 
Meeting and where its going to be. Next Month it will be at James Gang 
Pizza 

  
Projects: Please E-mail any new projects to Frank at ffrenzel@ci.lebanon.or.us.   
 
Next Meeting: Will be at the James Gang Pizza here in Beautiful Down Town Lebanon. 

Thursday May 4th, 2017  
Frank Frenzel       
Secretary/Treasurer ELUCC 
City of Lebanon 

 
ATTEDENCE 

Frank Frenzel   City of Lebanon 
Larry Nelsen   Van Lee Construction 
Joyce Nelson    RTI 
Karl Frink   City of Brownsville 
Tobin Werner   NWN     
Kevin Hamilton  Linn County Road Dept.  
Stan Smith   City of Sodaville 
Dennis Moffet  City of Lebanon  
 
 
 
 


